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Dear Primrose Hill Families, 

I hope you are all feeling energised and looking forward to the busy term ahead.  

It has been lovely to have welcomed so many of you here into school this week on a school visit, reading with your child or attending 

one of our information sharing sessions. Firstly, thank you to parents in Year 1 who came to our Phonics and Reading Workshop on 

Thursday where everyone got to hear all about phonics, including what phonics is and how we teach it in school. We hope that you 

found it both informative and helpful to you as you look to support your child with their reading at home. Please don’t hesitate to 

contact your class teachers or Lia should you have any queries following the session.  

Thank you too to parents at the top end of the school who have quickly visited at the end of the day last week as we opened our 

doors to the classes to our STEAM  (S= Science T= Technology E= Engineering, A = Arts and M= Mathematics) which guided our 

children’s inquiry skills, innovation, curiosity and creativity, confidence, collaboration and problem-solving skills. The exhibition made 

me feel so much gratitude to the Year 4 and Year 5 team that were so skilful in developing these learning experiences where are 

children are learning at their optimum. Thank you Jemma, Georgia, Shqipe, Tiss, Marianne, Jacob, Amal, Anna, Fllanza, Iuli.  

Our children can certainly think ‘out of the box’ and approach tasks differently. They have the confidence to approach a task and 

use their presentation skills to deliver a clear learning message with clarity and confidence. The children spoke about problem solving 

and how they were learning from the potential new challenges they were facing when they were tackling the task. The children 

showed a positive growth mindset and showed the value of perseverance (value of the month)  in all that they were doing. Our 

classrooms are the centre of collaboration with the children working together to grasp new technologies using various landing points. 

I observed them sharing responsibility and compromising by working on a group project that incorporated a number of learning 

dispositions. Our children’s success lays on the strong foundations our staff provide where risk taking is celebrated. We are a successful 

exceptional school because of our children and the following learning dispositions: 

 Concentrate 

 Don’t give up 

 Cooperate 

 Curious 

 Have a go 

 Use their imagination 

 Keep on improving 

 Enjoy learning. 

It was lovely to see the children proudly presenting and showing their learning from the project with their parents and families that 

were there.  

I have visited all the classes and there is a super hum of excitement and positivity across the classrooms during all these sessions!  

A reminder please that in the interests of everyone’s safety any access to the school office at the start and end of the day is via the 

office entrance and not through the double doors in the playground. Thank you for all your co-operation with this safeguarding 

matter. 

Medical tracker 
WE WILL START WEEK BEGINNING : 21/11/22.  

Re: First Aid Incident and (authorised and agreed) Medication Administration Notifications  

As you know we try very hard to keep parents regularly informed about first aid incidents and medication administration at school. 

Sending paper notifications home can be rather ‘hit and miss’ with notifications often going astray along the way and with new 

guidelines in place limiting contact we want to limit the number of paper notifications going home.  

To help make improvements in these areas we have decided to use a service called Medical Tracker. Medical Tracker allows us to 

inform parents/ carers of first aid incidents and medication administration by email.  

Medical Tracker will be beneficial to you because:  

 We can record and track first aid incidents that involve your child 

 We can record and track (authorised and agreed) medication administration that involves your child  

 You can be notified immediately after a first aid incident, medication administration and reminders about medication expiring 

by email  

To use Medical Tracker effectively we need to collect the best email address to use to notify you of incidents. Please be assured that 

Medical Tracker is registered with the Data Protection Registrar and guarantees that all information you provide will be kept private 

and will not be passed on to any other organisation.  

Please ensure that your email address is correct, and any changes please email the office on admin@primrosehill.camden,sch.uk 

and clearly state your child’s full name and class.  

Important – When we start using Medical Tracker, email messages will be sent from donotreply@medicaltracker.co.uk. Please add this 

address to your email address books (or approved sender list) to prevent messages from being blocked by your SPAM/JUNK filters.  

mailto:admin@primrosehill.camden.sch.uk
mailto:admin@primrosehill.camden,sch.uk
mailto:donotreply@medicaltracker.co.uk


Parental Engagement  

One of the strengths of our school is our work with parents and carers. Our learning is inter- linked: as we learn so much from you and 

we in turn hope to support you in knowing more about our curriculum and polices.  

Please look at our curriculum and pastoral programmes and know that you are most welcome to attend.  

 Pastoral support for parents and carers  

Share a book  

  

 Curriculum support for Parents / Carers KS1 

  

 

Curriculum support for Parents / Carers EYFS 

 

Day Time Focus Classroom 

Wednesday 16th November 9:00-9:30am Reading Y3 

Wednesday 23rd November 9:00-9:30am Reading Y4 

Wednesday 30th November   9:00-9:30am Reading Y5 

Wednesday 7th December 9:00-9:30am Reading Y6 

Day Time Focus Leader Room 

Tuesday 

Every week 

9:00-10:00am Coffee mornings Edina and Amal Community Room 

Thursday 

Every Week 

9:00-10:00am Knitting / Crochet club Edina Community Room 

Day Time Focus Leader Room 

Thursday 17th Nov 9:00-9:30am How to help your child with Phonics 

and Reading for Year 2 Parents and 

Carers 

Sophie Middle Hall 

Thursday 24th Nov 9:00-9:30am How to help your child with Maths 

for Year 1 Parents and Carers  
Marina  Middle Hall 

Thursday 1st Dec 9:00-9:30am How to help your child with 

Maths for Year 2 Parents and Carers 
 

 Marina Middle Hall 

Thursday 8th Dec 9:00-9:30am How to support your child with SATS 

– for Year 2 Parents and Carers  

Sophie Middle Hall 

 Winter show  

This year we will be 

showcasing the children's 

amazing music at school. 

Each year group will be 

performing a range of songs 

and dances to get you in the 

mood for the holidays. We hope you can join 

us! 

 Yr 5 -  6th   December   2.30-3.15 

 Yr 1  - 7th   December   2.30-3.15 

 Yr 4-   8th   December   2.30-3.15 

 Yr 3 -  13th December   2.30-3.15 

 Yr 2 -  14th December   2.30-3.15 

 Yr 6 -  15th December   2.30-3.15 

 

Day Time Focus Classroom 

Froglets 

Tuesday 29th November  

9:00-9:30am fine motor and mark mak-

ing  
Froglets  

Ladybirds  

Wednesday 30th November  
9:00-9:30am fine motor and mark mak-

ing  
 Ladybirds  

Tadpoles  

Thursday 1st December  

9:00-9:30am fine motor and mark mak-

ing  
 Tadpoles  

ATTENDANCE UPDATES 

Our whole school attendance for this week is  93.25%, which, sadly, has 

dipped from last week. We really need to work together to reach our 96% 

target.   

Please continue to strive for 100% attendance. 

 A huge clap for Grasshoppers who had the highest attendance  this 

week 98.57%.  

Number of late arrivals this week was 46, a great improvement on last 

week. We will continue to send reminder texts, letters and invite parents in 

for meetings when we are concerned about a child’s attendance and 

punctuality.  

Soft start is from 8.45-9am. The gate will continue to close promptly at 9am 

and all those who are late will need to enter through the office. 

If your child arrives to school after 9.15am this is marked as an unauthor-

ised late. 

We appreciate you all making a huge effort to arrive at school before 

9am. 



 

Harsha’s Home Talk Activity   

‘Warm welcome’ spaces in Camden – please help 

to promote them (Haidee O’Donnel l, 

Haidee.O'Donnell@camden.gov.uk)  

To help everyone stay warm this winter, ‘warm 

welcome’ spaces are available in Camden’s 

libraries, council buildings and voluntary and 

community sector organisations across the borough.  

Each ‘warm welcome’ space will be a little different 

in its offer but wherever residents visit, they will be 

met with warmth and kindness, and they will be able 

to relax, meet up with others and get support with 

the cost of living crisis in a safe and warm place.  

Please could you help us to promote the ‘warm 

welcome’ spaces with your staff and the parents 

and carers of the children you teach so that 

residents know where they can go to stay warm and 

get some advice this winter, by:  

• Sharing this email with your local networks – via 

emails or local whatsapp groups  

• If you’re on twitter, please consider retweeting this 

tweet  

• We have developed posters and social media 

graphics to promote ‘warm welcome’ spaces and 

support available with the cost of living crisis. You 

can download these at the bottom of this page  

 

More information and a list of the ‘warm welcome’ 

spaces across Camden can be found here.  

Struggling with the rising cost of living? We’re here for you 

(Haidee O’Donnell, Haidee.O’Donnell@camden.gov.uk)  

Everyone is likely to need a bit of help this winter so if 

you’re struggling, please reach out for help. Find out 

about the range of support available with debt, mental 

health, food, rising energy bills, finding a job and more at 

camden.gov.uk/costofliving or contact one of the organ-

isations in Camden Advice Network. Find their details at 

camden.gov.uk/can. You can also call Camden Council 

on 020 7974 4444 (option 9).  

If you’re worried about debt, there are several local and 

national organisations who can provide a variety of free 

help, advice and support. Find their details on our web-

site. If you’re struggling with council tax arrears, call us on 

020 7974 6414. If you’re worried about losing your home, 

find out what to do depending on where you live.  

Cost of living crisis fund  

If you are in severe financial hardship and cannot afford 

the essentials including food, heating, water, electricity 

and rent, you may be eligible for a payment of up to 

£500 through our Cost Of Living Crisis Fund. Find out how 

to apply at camden.gov.uk/colcfund.  

https://twitter.com/CamdenCouncil/status/1587364748445863937
https://twitter.com/CamdenCouncil/status/1587364748445863937
https://www.camden.gov.uk/energysavingtips#bzcsyvak
https://www.camden.gov.uk/energysavingtips#bzcsyvak
https://www.camden.gov.uk/warm-spaces-in-camden
https://www.camden.gov.uk/find-support-in-camden
https://www.camden.gov.uk/advice-money-benefits-debt
https://www.camden.gov.uk/financial-support-for-residents1
https://www.camden.gov.uk/financial-support-for-residents1
https://www.camden.gov.uk/find-support-in-camden
https://www.camden.gov.uk/financial-support-for-residents1


    
 

Winter holiday cycle training for children  
 

Free cycle training sessions for children during the Christmas Holidays 2022.  The course is 

free of charge and is delivered over two days; booking is required to secure a place. 

Aimed at children and young people aged 8 or over who can ride unassisted and want 

to improve their safe cycling skills.  We also offer courses for children who are still learning 

to start, stop and balance. 

Tuesday 20 December 22 

Wednesday 21 December 22 

 

VENUE: Haverstock School, 24 Haverstock Hill. Chalk Farm. NW3 2BQ 

For more information, or to book onto a course,  

https://www.camden.gov.uk/cycleskills 

We also offer training for adults at weekends.  

Please ensure you bring your own roadworthy bike. 

There are some bikes available to borrow. 

https://www.camden.gov.uk/cycleskills

